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                                     Thankful 

        No ghosts or goblins and 

                  trick-or-treats, 

          No candy or flowers for 

                    your sweets.  

                No gifts to buy or  

                 presents to give,  

          Just be THANKFUL for the 

                life that you live. 

                                - Mindy Cidlik 
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        WPOA Board of Trustees Special Meeting – 9/25/2020 

 
President Beard called the meeting to order at 6pm. 

Roll Call: Present: Beard, Crank, Ellis, Redick, Raleigh, Taylor, VonWahlde, Mgr. Cahall 

     Absent: Holt and Purdin. Both were excused. 

Special Meeting Purpose:   To discuss a legal matter. 

Executive Session:  

• At 6:01pm, Crank moved and Raleigh seconded to go into Executive Session to discuss a legal matter. A yea/nay 

vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.  

• At 6:18pm, Taylor motioned and Redick seconded to end the Executive Session. A yea/nay vote was taken and the 

motion passed unanimously.   

Motions and Resolutions: Motion #324 was made by Redick and seconded by Raleigh to: 

• Accept the Stipulated Order of Dismissal with Prejudice of all Claims, of Plaintiff, Doris Kitchen in the civil matter 

known as Doris Kitchen v. Waynoka Property Owners Association, Inc., et al., Case No. 2019 0501, Brown County 

Court of Common Pleas (the “Kitchen State Litigation”)  

• Approve the reciprocal dismissal of all claims raised by Waynoka Property Owners Association, Inc. in the Kitchen 

State Litigation. 

• Authorize Aaron Glasgow of the law firm of Isaac Wiles Burkholder & Teetor LLC, as attorney on behalf of 

Waynoka Property Owners Association, Inc. and all individual defendants named in the Kitchen State Litigation 

matter, to sign the Stipulated Order of Dismissal with Prejudice of all Claims on behalf of the Association and all 

individual defendants. 

A roll call vote was taken and the motion passed with 5 yeas (Purdin by proxy), 2 nays (Crank, Taylor) and 1 abstention 

(VonWahlde). 

Adjournment: At 6:22pm, a motion was made by Taylor and seconded by Raleigh to adjourn. A yea/nay vote was 

taken and the motion passed unanimously. 

 

Rhonda J. Maybriar, WPOA Assistant Recording Secretary 

      

                                               WPOA Board of Trustees Saturday Meeting – 10/10/2020 
**Anyone who would like to receive an e-mail blast of the report summaries, on the Friday prior to the meetings, needs 

to submit their e- mail address to the Office staff.  

**Any updates from the Friday email are indicated in italics of the summary of each report. 

**The deadline for submission of information for the monthly newsletter and other media releases is the Monday 

following the WPOA meeting at 4pm. The Office staff appreciates the cooperation of all of the clubs to share the events 

and activities held at Lake Waynoka. 

**The WPOA Board held its regular meeting on October 10th in the Rec Center. Social distancing was observed 

and masks were worn by all attendees.  

President Beard called the meeting to order at 10:00am. 

Trustee Purdin led those present in the Lord’s Prayer and a moment of silence for Gloria Rutan followed by the Pledge 

of Allegiance.  

Roll Call:   Present: Beard, Crank, Ellis, Holt, Purdin, Raleigh, Redick, VonWahlde, Mgr. Cahall 

        Absent: Taylor (ex.)         

Minutes:  
• Crank made a motion and Purdin seconded to approve the 9/12/20 minutes as printed in the newsletter. A yea/nay 

vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.  

• Raleigh made a motion and Purdin seconded to approve the 9/25/20 Special Meeting minutes as emailed.  

President’s Report (Charlie Beard): None 

Treasurer’s Report (Vern Taylor): 

Operating Funds: 
The total operating income for the month of September was $82,000.00. 

The total operating expense for the month of September was $169,000.00 with no unexpected expenses. 

The operating fund balance at the end of September was $908,676.81. 

The operating income for the year at the end of September was $1,851,000.00 and that is 85% of the plan for 2020. 

The expected income at the end of September was 87% so the WPOA is 2% under budget. 
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• The operating expense for the year at the end of September was $1,516,000.00 and that is 71% of the plan for 2020. 

The expected expense was 77% so we are 6% under budget.  

Allocated Assessment Funds: 

• The income for allocated operating assessments in September was $10,000.00. 

• Assessment account expenditures in September totaled $35,000.00 for completion of road work.   

• The balance of all allocated assessment accounts at the end of September was $521,073.13. 

Invested Funds  

• Invested reserves at the end of September totaled $483,338.59. 

Total cash on hand at the end of September was $1,913,088.53. 

Manager’s Report (Paul Cahall):  

• Reminder to all boat owners with boats still in the water. We will be opening the valve to drain the lagoon for 

WRWSD in late November. It is highly recommended you have your boat out by 15 November to insure you don’t 

end up with trouble getting it out after the opening of the valve. 

• A new web site has been launched. This new site is now viewable on your cell phone and smaller devises. The pages 

have been redesigned and reorganized to make it easier to find what you might be looking for.  There are more 

tweaks that will be happening as we go but this is the first step in a modernization of our online presence and 

expanding our member’s ability to manage their accounts online.  We hope to have online pay for WRWSD in the 

spring and WPOA by the next year. 

• A dive team completed extensive inspections on the dam and the valve system to include running a remote camera 

through the pipe with the valves in it. They have given our system a clean bill of health and we expect to do this 

again in another 5 years. 

• I am meeting with the finance committee every Monday in the month of October working on the 2021 budget. We 

expect to deliver our recommendations to the Board at the November workshop for their review. Long Range 

Planning will start meeting is November to prepare the 2021 capital budget for board review in December. 
• Watch the Web Site and Facebook for updates concerning WPOA sponsored and club sponsored events. As these 

events change, or are canceled, this is where we will make those announcements. We are in constant contact with 

the Brown County Health Department for updates on what we can and cannot do. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                Other News from Security 
• During the Month of September, 6 traffic citations were issued, one individual was issued citations for driving under 

suspension, furnishing false identification and a lanes of travel violation. Other citations were issued for driving 

under suspension and no operator’s license. Officers responded to several 911 hang up calls along with an 

unauthorized use of a boat and a criminal mischief complaint in the campground. 

• Gate Guard Bob Millisor tendered his resignation effective 9/24/2020. If you see Bob in the community, please 

thank him for his service. Thank you Bob, you will be missed! 

• Security Training was conducted during the Month of September, topics included real estate entry passes, code of 

regulations sections 10.1 and 11.4 and a discussion was held about improvements to our guest pass software. 

                                                                 Marine Patrol 
• 120 hours of marine patrol was conducted during the Month of September. Marine Patrol issued 20 warnings for 

rules and regulations violations and responded to and assisted with 12 calls for service on the water. Marina Patrol 

will continue through the first weekend in October. 
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Other Committee Reports: 
Building (Pete Levermore/Pat Raleigh):   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Election Inspectors/Nominating (Margi Borgman/Dave Patton/Nan McHugh, Nominating Chairperson):  
• We have 8 candidates for the 3 open WPOA Board of Trustees seats. There are:  John Barton, Ken Crank, Jenny 

Ellis, Donita Hagen, Jim Hewes, Jody Klekamp, Mike LaPlante, and John Sharp.  A Meet the Candidates event will 

be held following the WPOA meeting on Saturday, October 10, for community members to ask questions and get to 

know the candidates.  Ballots will be mailed to members in good standing by the end of October and must be 

returned by Monday, December 7. Please check with the Administration office if you want to confirm that you do 

not owe any dues or fees and are eligible to vote in this election.  

• Vote for WPOA Board Trustees! Eight candidates are running for WPOA Board seats and need your vote!  Read 

the Candidate Statements included in this newsletter, look for your ballot in the mail at the end of October, mark 

your ballot for no more than three candidates and return your ballot by December 7!  Thank you for voting! 

Meet & Greet the candidates immediately following meeting. 

 

Lake Advisory (Todd Holt/Jeff Huseman): None 

 

Long Range Planning Committee (Terry Borgman/Steve VonWahlde):  

• We continue to have Focus group meetings. To date we have had 13 sessions with 1-4 people. 

• Many new and interesting ideas are being expressed about the lodge, restaurant, and lounge feasibility study. 

• Please keep in mind remodeling is scheduled 3-4 years (2025) from now. 

• The LRPC is conducting this planning so your ideas are built into the solution to the study. 

• Clubs, committees, campers, staff, and membership are contributing to the ideas. In January we will begin work 

groups with membership to review ideas gathered and summarized ideas about the functionality, the building 

features and the best location for these facilities. 

• We are currently working on the 2021 budget considerations with the general manager. Those ideas will be 

presented to the board in December 2020 and the WPOA board will vote on the proposal in the first monthly 

meeting in January 2021. 

• Trustee VonWahlde stated that all ideas are welcome. The feasibility study is published in various locations. So far 

90 people have signed up to participate. Please sign up through LRPC email if you’d like your voice to be heard. 

 

Rules and Regulations (John Buskey/John Barton/Jenny Ellis): None  
 
Unfinished Business:  

• The Monday night workshop discussed the dredging program for the past 8-10 years. We will continue dredging 

until the end of November when the lake is lowered.  

• The Board is in discussions with Aqua-Doc for algae and weed treatments next year. Maintaining the lake is the 

Board’s top priority.  

• The lawsuit against WPOA for removing a Board member has been dismissed and the Board’s countersuit has been 

dismissed; however, the Federal lawsuit remains and is a civil matter. 
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New Business:  
• The Art Club has asked for the Board’s approval to beautify Little Turtle by adding sculptures, art pieces and 

memorial stones. All the pieces will have a nature/lake theme. No WPOA funds will be used for the project. 

• A team of community residents have asked for permission to arrange an uplifting closed gate event which will be 

called Caravan of Lights on Saturday, December 19th beginning at Little Turtle. The vehicles will proceed around 

the lake viewing homes decorated with holiday lights before returning to Little Turtle to vote for the top three 

homes. Mr. and Mrs. Claus will be available to see as well. This is a no contact event. 

Motions and Resolutions: None 

Community Organizations:  

 Book Club – We will be moving all items to the Media room in January. 

 Lake Committee – We will be adding blue gills, crappy, walleye and forage fish (fathead minnows and golden 

shiners) at the end of October thru the beginning of November. 

 Campground – Trick or Treat will be October 17th from 5:30 – 7. Roads in the campground will close to all 

motorized vehicles at 5pm. This is for the Campground kids and children living at the lake. If you feel sick, please 

do not attend. 

 Civic Club – Our final meeting will be October 27th at the Y Restaurant beginning at 5:30. Space is limited. 

Clothing items are available for purchase and a sampling can be viewed at the Lodge. 

 WaterSports Club– Donated $600 to the Georgetown Veteran’s Home in lieu of the annual Veteran’s Day 

celebration held at the Lounge. They plan to purchase speakers with the donation. 

 Art Club – We are restructuring and meet the first Monday of the month from 10-11. Julie Wagner will be teaching 

sculpture classes on the third Monday of the month. Uncorked on Canvas has been split into two sessions. A limited 

number of tickets are available. Look for more info on the December Christmas party and in January, an oil painting 

class Bob Ross style, 30 tickets are available for $45 each and includes all supplies.  

Membership Compliments and Concerns:  

 Don Tenkman – Lot 1823 – Would like to know the plans on dredging the east end of the lake to keep the lake 

healthy. It is filling in with silt and needs to be professionally dredged. 

 Nancy Hughes – Lot 1833 - Stated that pets and people are getting sick from algae in the water. The Board has 

known of the situation since mid-June. After a few meetings, they stopped email communication after September 

8th. She wants to know why they are being ignored. Trustee Raleigh clarified that the Board responded that no 

further action would be taken this year to the list of demands presented to the Board. President Beard said that the 

Board is consulting with AquaDoc and looking at dredging options. 

 Paul Rutkousky – 800 Waynoka – Asked what solutions the Board is reviewing and when they will be 

implemented. The east end is not deep enough and hasn’t been for a long time. Trustee VonWahlde stated that he 

appreciates the information being provided and assured that the Board is taking their concerns seriously and 

discussing options. 

 Ginny Tatman – Lot 2634 - They saw a truck enter through the exit at the front gate. Security was busy and didn’t 

see it. They reported the information to security personnel and was told no one was on duty. She wants to know why 

we have no weekend coverage. Mgr. Cahall explained that there is someone on call 24/7 for issues that arise and it is 

at their discretion to come in. To have full time 24/7 coverage would cost property owners $140,000/year because 

they’d have to hire additional police officers. 

 Tom Kiser – Lot 1870 - Said that he only sees one barge dredging and wants to know where the other barge is. 

Mgr. Cahall said that he was under the impression that both dredgers were operating unless there is something 

wrong with one. He will look into it. 

 Jim Meyer – Lot 1811– Owns lot adjacent to dump lot and confirms that only one barge is being used. 

Recommends bringing in heavy equipment when the lake is lowered to clean out areas like they used to do years 

ago.  

 Marta Callahan – 588 Waynoka - Board members that wanted to be there need to know that it is a breach of your 

fiduciary duty to not do something about this issue and need to be held liable. 

 Jim Donnelly – Lot 1774 – Thank you for taking the lake issue under advisement. Would like a quick resolution 

instead of studying the issue. If you’re planning on using Aqua-Doc again, make sure they give you good 

resolutions instead of the patchwork that they did this year. Algae blooms have reappeared and we need the Board to 

make decisions. 

 Dave Anward (?)– Lot 3292 - Suggested putting an automatic gate on the front entrance exit instead of hiring 

additional officers. 

 Doris Kitchen – Believes the assessed legal fee should be returned to property owners since she dropped the lawsuit 

and paid her own legal fees. The Federal lawsuit concerns a former Board member and a WPOA police officer. 
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 Kris Kiser – Lot 1870 – Said the dredging process needs to be looked at. It is very inefficient to only dredge 4 days 

a week instead of 5. 

 Jim Hughes – Lot 1833 – The water depth has a direct impact on algae blooms and if not addressed it will keep 

happening. Some spots are only 2’ deep before drought conditions. 

 Sandy Beard – Wants everyone to know that the community has tied the hands of the Board by not passing the 

updated Covenants allowing them to borrow money. The cost can be upwards of a million dollars to fix the problem. 

The Board members are agonizing over what to do. 

 Gordon Ellis – Lot 1728– Wanted to thank the community for the care packages sent overseas during his 

deployment and for taking care of his family. The soldiers looked forward to receiving the packages. 

 Susan Burwell – Lot 1836 - Been here twenty five years and her boat is sitting on bottom of lake in east end. Lake 

has not been dredged in her area during this time. 

 John McDulin – The Board has tried to pass resolutions to be able to borrow money and they keep getting voted 

down. The only way to get extra money is to raise assessment dues. 

 Tom Kiser – Wants to know if there are topographical maps of when lake was built and what the depths should be. 

Mgr. Cahall responded that they in the Mad Scientists report and are on the website. 

 Ginny Tatman – concerned about open policy allowing Board to borrow money without a membership vote. 

 

Adjournment: The motion to adjourn was made by Holt and seconded by Crank. A yea/nay vote was taken. The 

motion passed unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 10:55 am. 

 

Rhonda J. Maybriar, WPOA Assistant Recording Secretary 

        LAKE WAYNOKA CELEBRATES 50TH “GOLDEN” ANNIVERSARY 1970 ~ 2020 

We would like to invite everyone to celebrate our 50th Anniversary with us by ordering any 

of the 5 different styles that are available for purchase: hoodie pull-over, zip-up, ¼ zip, 

crewneck & t-shirts. Please look below at our order form, there is 

something for the whole family to wear to show off  your spirit though-out 

the year! 

Please fill out your order form, return them to the Lake Waynoka 

Administration Office along with your payment. Also, you can call us at 937-446-3232 and 

order over the phone. Remember that we have a drive-thru drop-off for your 24/7 

convenience! You will be notified when your order is ready for pick-up! 
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                                   WRWSD Board of Trustees Monday Meeting – 9/28/2020 
President Bridges called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 

Roll Call: Present: Beard, Bridges, Buskey, Hagen, LaPlante, Levermore, Redick, Mgr. Cahall 

     Absent: Supt. Culver (ex.) 

Minutes: A motion was made by Hagen and seconded by Beard to approve the 9/12/20 WRWSD meeting minutes as 

distributed by email. A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.  

President’s Report (Jim Bridges): None 

Treasurer’s Report (John Buskey): Treasurer Buskey shared that 2 CDs are coming to maturity next week. He 

proposed rolling them over into 12 month vs. 24 month in hopes that the interest rates will rise next year. Mgr. Cahall 

suggested we retain the current laddering. He then highlighted other CDs and Reserves that are available in the event of 

an emergency or needed repairs to the treatment plant. President Bridges thanked John Buskey for his 15 year 

dedication to the WRWSD and his foresight to plan for the future. 

Manager and Plant Superintendent Report (Paul Cahall & Supt. Culver):  

• The tower painting and maintenance was placed on hold for a lead and copper test that was needed before the tank 

could be emptied. The results of the test are still pending. Work on the tower will be rescheduled after the results of 

the test are received. 

• Certification was turned in to the County. 

• A new computer was purchased to replace Supt. Culver’s computer that died. 

• Lagoon Draining is scheduled to begin at the end of November unless we get too much rain. 

• The 9 year streak in receiving the annual State Award for audits has been broken due to a minute’s error which did 

not include the reason for an Executive Session. 

• A Credit Card Policy was written at the suggestion of the Auditor.  

Motions and Resolutions:  

• Motion #2020-08 was made by Buskey and seconded by LaPlante to adopt the attached Credit Card Policy. A roll 

call vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously. 

• Motion # 2020-09 was made by Buskey and seconded by Hagen to authorize Kay Bundy to receive Public Records 

training on behalf of the entire WRWSD Board of Trustees. A roll call vote was taken and the motion passed 

unanimously. 

Old Business: None 

New Business: Mgr. Cahall and Mrs. Bundy have been hard at work to provide a solution to an issue that occurred 

during the Updated Covenant vote. Several people were unable to vote because their annual water availability and sewer 

assessment payment was not made. The solution is to mail the annual WRWSD assessment in a colored envelope 

separate from their water bill statement. A second bill will also be sent in June if it remains unpaid and will show up on 

the homeowner’s monthly water bill statement if not paid in June. Trustee Beard thanked them for this resolution. 

Board Member Concerns: None 

Executive Session: At 7:25pm, a motion was made by Beard and seconded by LaPlante to enter into Executive Session 

to discuss a personnel issue. A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously. At 7:37pm, a motion was 

made by Beard and seconded by LaPlante to end the Executive Session. A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion 

passed unanimously. 

Adjournment: The motion to adjourn was made by Beard and seconded by Levermore. All were in favor and the 

meeting was adjourned at 7:40pm. 

 

Rhonda J. Maybriar, WRWSD Assistant Recording Secretary 

          WARNING!!!                                                                                      WARNING!!!                                                                                                                                                        WARNING!!! 
 **Your grinder pump is not a garbage disposal.  The following items should never be put in your system** 

   *Egg shells *Fish scales *Diapers, socks, rags or cloth of any kind *Cat litter *Personal hygiene products *Oils or 
     grease *Strong chemicals   (drain cleaner) *Glass or metal objects. If the above items are introduced into your 
                                 system it could result in premature failure of the pump and require service.   

              **If the  red light on the electric box is on it means the pump is not working properly. Please call  Security   

                    If you see your light or your neighbors light on. Security will dispatch our mechanics.  (937-446-3214). 
                                                                          REPORT ALL ELECTRIC OUTAGES                                  
                         * DO NOT COVER  THE TOP OF THE GRINDER PUMP THIS WILL CAUSE IT TO FAIL & BACK UP INTO YOUR 
                                                                                 HOUSE.* WRWSD IS NOT RESPONSIBLE*  
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                            WRWSD Board of Trustees Saturday Meeting -10/10/2020 

 
President Bridges called the meeting to order at 9:30am.  

Roll Call: Present: Beard, Bridges, Buskey, Hagen, LaPlante, Levermore, Redick, Mgr. Cahall  

Minutes: The minutes of the 9/28/20 WRWSD meeting were read by Assistant Recording Secretary Maybriar. A 

motion was made by Levermore and seconded by LaPlante to approve the minutes as read. A yea/nay vote was taken 

and the motion passed unanimously. 

President’s Report (Jim Bridges): None 

Treasurer’s Report (John Buskey):  

• We are 75% through the year. The income is running at 83% and expenses are 63%. The expenses are lower mostly 

due to COVID limiting plant improvements budgeted for the year and turnover in personnel. 

• Two CDs matured and were rolled over. There are two CDs maturing at the end of October and the beginning of 

November. Both will be rolled over. 

• Certifications of delinquent water and sewer fees were sent to the County Auditor totaling $72,163. We received a 

check in September from the County Auditor in the amount of $9,873 for water and sewer recovery fees which 

brings the total recovery amount this year to $28,909. Since 2006, we have certified $977,000 to the County 

Auditor. We have received $259,000 in recovered fees leaving $700,000 yet to be recovered. 

• The exterior painting and interior waxing of the water tower is $38,000. 

• We began work on the 2021 operating budget. We anticipate being $25,000-30,000 short so we anticipate water and 

sewer fees will be raised by $1-1.50 for both water and sewer. 

Manager and Plant Superintendent Report (Paul Cahall & Supt. Culver):  

• Mgr. Cahall explained that the reason for the fee increase is that we will be hiring a Class 1 sewer operator as a 

backup for Supt. Culver, inflation and increased insurance costs. 

• The requirements that we have to do before the tower work begins will be wrapped up this week. 

• We plan to drain the lagoon in late November. Please plan accordingly to remove your boat. 

• The WRWSD staff is hard at work on new water and sewer tap installations. 

• Several leaks have been identified and are being repaired. 

Motions and Resolutions:  

• A motion was made by Buskey and seconded by Levermore to approve the September 30th  financial statement as 

distributed by email. A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously. 

Old Business: None 

New Business: None 

Board Member Concerns: None 

Membership Concerns:  

• A property owner asked if the water tower has anodes. Mgr. Cahall said that it does and a full inspection was 

completed earlier this year and we are just painting the exterior and waxing the interior. 

• A property owner asked if the water is shut off for delinquent payments. President Bridges explained that it is. We 

certify to the County Auditor to place a lien on the property in hopes of collecting monies when the property 

changes hands. 

Adjournment: The motion to adjourn was made by LaPlante and seconded by Levermore. A yea/nay vote was taken. 

All were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 9:43am. 

 

Rhonda J. Maybriar, WRWSD Assistant Recording Secretary 

                                               REPORT ALL ELECTRIC OUTAGES 

Dial 1-800-543-5599 to report an outage. Everyone should report an outage 
immediately, the TOTAL NUMBER of phone calls received in DUKES automated 
report system determines priority of repair.  The more calls – the faster the 
response to our area.  
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Lake Waynoka 

Lounge 

Sunday: 

Monday - Wednesday: 

Thursday: 

Friday & Saturday: 

4 pm -  8 pm 

4 pm -  9 pm 

4 pm -  10 pm 

4 pm -  1 am 

   Happy Hours - Mon., Tues., Wed. 6 pm to 9 pm    (Hours subject to change) 

                                     Check for UPDATED information on the Lake Waynoka Lounge Facebook page.  

                                 Euchre Tournament- Every Tuesday- 6:30pm- Please bring a mask!  

                                                        CLOSED THANKSGIVING DAY 

          November 7th      November 15th       November 27th 

        7:30pm-10:30pm         Steelers/Bengals Game            Ugly Christmas Sweater Party 

        Dumb-Founded       Doors open at 12:00pm                           5:00pm 

         $5.00  Entry Fee               Have entry ready at 1:00pm.      Santa will be bringing in the X-mas Ale 

                                                    CHILI COOK-OFF       

                                                                                                                     BRING A DISH 

                                                  Prizes for BEST Sweater!  

  

      2021 DOCK RENTAL 
      If you LIKE the dock you have this year and would like to have it again next year;  

Between April 1st,2020 and December 15th,2020 either call or come into the Administration 

Office and pay the $50.00 NON-REFUNDABLE reservation fee.  

 

Between January 1st,2021 and March 15th,2021 you MUST pay the annual rental fee of 

$250.00. 

You can not pay for your dock a full year in advance!  

 

If you do not like your dock this year, you can come to the Administration Office on April 

1st,2021 to pick a dock from those available on a first come basis.  

                 VOTE FOR WPOA BOARD TRUSTEES 

Eight candidates are running for WPOA Board seats and need your 
vote! Read the Candidate Statements included in this newsletter, look 

for your ballot in the mail at the end of October, mark your ballot for no more 
than three candidates and return your ballot by December 7th , 2020. 

                                                    Thank you for voting! 
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        Uncorked on Canvas 

                          Saturday, November 21, 2020 – 2:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.  

              Saturday, November 21, 2020 - 6:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m.  

Lake            Waynoka Lodge – 6:00 p.m. class Sold Out 

                          B.Y.O.B. and your own snack – Restaurant Open 
                        Everyone will leave with a beautiful painting 

                          $25 in advance, $30 at the door – includes all painting materials 

                              Space limited to 30 distant spaced painters, masks recommended. 

                          Contact Joanne Edwards at-(513) 582-8489 for reservations or cancellations 

 

                                                                               EUCHRE SCORES 

               Wednesday 1:00pm                 Friday 7:00pm 

Sept.16th-  Ken Wagner  59             August 21st      Bill Whitehouse 53 

   Betty Purdin  59    Villie Foster  53 

Sept. 23rd-  Betty Purdin  66       Sept 11th  Bill Whitehouse 55 

   Bob Rickling 60              Sharon Couch 53 

Sept. 30th-  Bill Whitehouse 58             Sept 18th Larry Scott  69 

   Larry Scott  49    Villie Foster  66 

October 7th-  Larry Scott  70       October 2nd Bob Rickling 65 

   Villie Foster  64               Jean Whitehouse 60 

                   October 9th Ken Wagner  55 

          Larry Scott  51  

                    Betty Purdin  51 

          Carlos Day  51 

                      Managers Corner 
         

Question: Can the Board or The Water District 

create a direct bill pay for the monthly fees for 

water and sewer? 

 

Answer: Both boards are interested in offering 

electronic pay options and this is one of our 

technology goals for the future. We have a 

number of these goals and we are working in a 

systematic way to get there. For example, the 

green 'forever cards' were the first step in that 

process. Now member cards can be turned on or 

off in seconds instead of only annually. This first 

step opens up dozens of other possibilities.  

        Paul Cahall 

RESERVE YOUR INDOOR FAMILY SWIM TIME AT THE REC. CENTER 

To reserve your spot in the indoor pool for family swim,  

please call 937-446-1778. 

A family can only consist of 6 individuals at the maximum  

(babies count towards this number).  

 You can reserve a time slot, starting from 8 am to 8 pm. 

(EXCLUDING 10 am to 12 pm on Monday’s, Wednesday’s, and Friday’s) 

This is due to Water Aerobics class. 

  The time slot that you reserve will be in hourly increments. 

 If the indoor pool is not reserved, the indoor pool will operate in a first 

come first serve basis. 

PLEASE BE PATIENT AND UNDERSTANDING DURING THESE TRYING TIMES! 

     A BIG Thank you from the Health & Recreation Center 

       
 

 



WAYNOKA NEWS - 10 

 

                   WPOA BOARD OF TRUSTEE CANDIDATES 
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                     November 2nd  @ 10:00am to Noon     

                   In the Lodge 

                         Face Mask Painting with Fabric Markers 

                      Everyone is invited to attend 

                       All supplies are provided 

                        No Charge to Art Club Members  

                            Non-Members $5.00 to cover the cost of supplies 

             Register for this class with Judy Levermore - email sjlever1@gmail.com 

                              

 

Art Club Christmas Party 

  December 14th, from 6:30pm – 8:30pm  

at the Lodge. 

We will be painting a wine glass or any other object you wish to provide to paint.  

We will provide paints.   

BYOB and snacks. 
 

Saturday -January 16th, 2021 

 

Fine Art Oil Painting Class Bob Ross Style with Kevin Miller 

Class is limited to 30   

Cost is $45    BYOB 

Oil paints and all supplies provided. 

Please contact Joanne to reserve your spot. 

Cincinnati area artist and teacher Kevin Miller is well known throughout the Midwest for 

his entertaining teaching technique and artistic talents.  

Kevin travels the area teaching classes and sharing his entertaining  

artistic skills with hundreds of students 
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                   Caravan Of Lights- 2020 

                     December 19th at 6:00pm 

                       Little Turtle 

               The Caravan to see the lights will start at 6:30pm led by Santa & Mrs. Claus. 

                          Please pick up your voting card before leaving on the caravan; one card per family.  

                                                           Voting will take place at this event only. 

                      Santa & Mrs. Claus will return to Little Turtle where, while staying warm in your own 

                     car, votes can be dropped off and children will receive a goody bag. Votes will be tallied 

                              that night. Winners will be contacted and results will be posted on Facebook. 

                    If you'd like to enter your home in the contest, registration will be from December 1st to  

                                        December 12th. Decorations need to be completed by December 16th.  

                                                 To Enter, please contact Margi Borgman at 937-515-8640 

                                                  This is a closed event. Estimated to conclude by 9:00pm 

   

 

 

 

The WPOA decided as part of our 50
th

 Anniversary celebration that a time capsule would be 

created this year, buried at the end of 2020, and opened in 2045. 

WPOA will be burying the Time Capsule in November/December 2020. 

The following 35 items are being placed in the time capsule: 

Statement of Continued Existence, History of Lake Waynoka, Letter from WPOA President Charlie Beard, 
Lake Waynoka 50th Anniversary Calendar, Lake Waynoka 50th Anniversary Monthly Events, 

January 2020 Waynoka Newsletter, June 2020 Waynoka Newsletter,  
25th Anniversary Waynoka Newsletter, 50th Anniversary Newspaper Article June 2020,  

50th Anniversary Flag, 50th Anniversary Pen, 50th Anniversary Polo Shirt,  
50th Anniversary Sweatshirt Photo (Administration Office Team) – Paul Cahall, Kay Bundy, AJ Hartley,  

Christine Anderson, Vickie Johnson & Regina Dash 
50th Anniversary Sweatshirt/T-shirt order form, 

 “Recipes & Remembrances” A Lake Waynoka 50th Anniversary Cookbook,  
Lake Waynoka Map, Lake Waynoka Campground Map & Fees, Lake Waynoka Post Card,  

Lake Waynoka Ariel, Lake Waynoka Prospective Buyer Brochure,  
Lake Waynoka Homeowner Brochure, Lake Waynoka Club Brochure 

Lake Waynoka Brochure Office version, Lake Waynoka Bathymetric Mapping Prepared by MAD Scientists), 
Lake Waynoka Business Cards Manager Paul Cahall, Chief of Police David Wallace,  

Events & Marketing Director Gina Dash, I.T. Systems Administrator AJ Hartley, Marina Mike & Dawn Napier, Lake Waynoka 
WPOA Membership Card, Lake Waynoka Health & Recreation Facility Admittance Info, Notice to all Snowbirds,  

Lake Waynoka General Managers Covid-19 Updates, 50th Anniversary Covid-19 face mask,  
Coronavirus timeline in Ohio, President Trumps Coronavirus Guidelines,  

WPOA General Rules & Regulations Vol. 1, WPOA Rules & Regulations Vol. 2, Lake Waynoka Zoning Requirements, WPOA Code 
of Regulations (Blue Book), Lake Waynoka Zoning Building Requirements,  

Long Range Planning Committee Annual Report, Lake Waynoka Prospective Advertiser Letter, 
 S. Bryer Cable TC SBC Tele Brochure, S. Bryer Cable TC SBC Tele Pricing Brochure,  

2020 50th Anniversary Time Capsule Items 
Computer Memory Stick containing all items 
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                 Here at Integrity Concrete we do:  

                       - Driveways 

                       - Sidewalks 

                       - Garage Floors 

                       - Decorative Concrete 

                                     & 

                       - Custom Colors!  

 

    Any questions or concerns: Contact us 

            today  for more information!  
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    Call : 937-446-3774 
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                   Financing Available.  

 Any questions? Call us today!    Tom Raines: 937-509-0042 

 

            CALL TODAY!  

                                         Advertising Rates 

Full Page- 7 1/2 x 10"  

$240- 1 Issue, $1368 - 6 Issues, $2592 -12 Issues 

1/2 Page- 7 1/2 x 5"  

$120- 1 Issue, $684- 6 Issues, $1296 -12 Issues 

1/4 Page- 5" x 3 3/4"  

$60- 1 Issue, $324-6 Issues, $648- 12 Issues 

1/8 Page ( Business Card)- 2 1/2" x 3 3/4"  

$30- 1 Issue, $171- 6 Issues, $324- 12 Issues 

CLASSIFIED - 5 Cents for each letter, number, 

punctuation mark and/ or symbol per issue. Size Varies 
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HOME MAINTENANCE 
Almost any job around your home!  

  •Kitchen Remodel    •Water Heater  
  •Bathroom Remodel    •Vanity & Top  
  •Roof Repair/Replacement   •Electrical  
  •Pressure Washing    •Gutter Cleaning  
  •Painting     •Windows  

  •Garage Door & Opener   •Plumbing  

  •Deck & Dock Staining   •Laminate Flooring  

  •Deck & Dock Repair   •Floor Joist Repair  

  •Install Tile     •Dishwasher  

  •Garbage Disposal    •Sump Pump  

  •Skylights     •Storm Doors  

  •Ceiling Fans     •Outside Faucets  

  •Lighting     •Range Hood  

  •Finished Basements    •Laundry Tub  

  •Full Home Remodel    •Commodes  

  •Partial Home Remodel   •Vinyl Siding  

  •Vapor Barrier    •Faucets  

  •Exhaust Fan     •& MUCH MORE  

 

Cell 937-515-7079  Office 937-446-4595  

Matthew Meeker Sardinia, Ohio 
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WAYNOKA PROPERTY OWNER’S ASSOCIATION, INC. 

1 Waynoka Drive 

Lake Waynoka, Ohio 45171 

www.lakewaynoka.com 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider & employer.                                  

                                                                 

                                                                                                       

                                                                                            

                       

 

                         IMPORTANT EMAILS & PHONE NUMBERS 

                                                 

 

 

        WAYNOKA NEWS EDITOR 

                Christine Anderson 

    Christine@lakewaynoka.com                                             

                  (937)-446-3232 

President: Charlie Beard 

Vice President: Jenny Ellis 

Secretary: Ken Crank 

Treasurer: Vernon Taylor 

  Member at Large: Prescilla Redick 

Pat Raleigh 

Betty Purdin 

Todd Holt 

Stephen VonWahlde 

WRWSD BOARD OF TRUSTEES     WPOA BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

President: Jim Bridges 

Vice President: Pete Levermore 

Secretary: Prescilla Redick 

Treasurer: John Buskey 

    Member at Large: Mike LaPlante  

Charlie Beard 

Donita Hagen 

 

Any opinions expressed in this newsletter 

reflects only the opinion of the author 

and does not necessarily constitute an 

opinion of the WPOA, its Board of  

Directors, or any other individual. 

Advertising in this newsletter is not an 

endorsement of products or services. 

WAYNOKA MARINA STORE HOURS 

 

CLOSED- November 1st, 2020 

 

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK: Waynoka Marina LLC 

WAYNOKA MARINA MECHANIC HOURS 

   Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday -10am-5pm 

Wednesday- CLOSED 

Sunday- By Appointment Only  

  For service, fuel, or questions: call Mike at 937-725-8116 

Indoor/Outdoor Boat Storage- Shrink Wrap Available.  

    HAVE A GREAT WINTER!! 

 

 

   CAMPGROUND OFFICE HOURS    
  

     Camping Season ends November 1st 

 

 

ADMINISTRATION OFFICE HOURS 
Monday-Friday 

  8:00am-4:00pm  

Closed Thanksgiving Day & 11/27 

 

Office will be closed on Saturday's from11/7/2020- 3/6/2021 

 HEALTH & REC CENTER HOURS 

                          Monday – Friday: 7:00 am  - 9:00 pm 

                      Saturday & Sunday: 8:00 am  - 9:00 pm 

              Closed on Thanksgiving Day   

General Manager/Admin Office - Paul Cahall Paul@lakewaynoka.com……………....937- 446-3232 

Lake Waynoka Chief of Police - David Wallace Chief@lakewaynoka.com……….…….937- 446-3214 

WRWSD Billing - Kay Bundy  Kay@lakewaynoka.com………………..937- 446-3232 

WPOA President - Charlie Beard Charlie.beard25@gmail.com  

WRWSD President - Jim Bridges Jimbridges.realtor@gmail.com 

Campground- Tina Taylor Tina@lakewaynoka.com...…………...937- 446-2887 


